MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE COMMITTEE – 12th APRIL 2010

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the Management and Finance Committee held at Richmond House, Richmond Park, Morton Terrace, Gainsborough on Monday 12th April 2010 at 7:05pm
Present:


Councillor Elaine Hadley (In the Chair)
Councillor Tim Davies 

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor Vaughan Hughes

Councillor Sally Jupp
Councillor William Parry

In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

Finance Officer




Administrative Assistant

Also in Attendance:

Councillor Mark Binns





Councillor Harry Clarke

Councillor Paul Key

Councillor James Plastow

Councillor Roger Plastow

Councillor John Ridley

1 member of the public

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Pearl Banyard
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
Councillors: T. Davies, R. Hesse-Phillipson, D. Dobbie, R. Plastow, WS. Parry, EJ. Hadley, S. Jupp and V. Hughes declared a personal interest in item 13.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr T. Davies that the notes of the Management and Finance Committee meeting on Monday 8th March 2010 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.
4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

None received.
5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS

Cllr E.J Hadley reported that since 12:35pm, Trisha Carter from LALC said that no questions can be answered if the query is from a political party during purdah, specifically items 8, 10, 11 and 12, which will be referred to next Management and Finance Committee Meeting.
Cllr D. Dobbie arrived late to the meeting at 7:07pm.
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Cllr D. Dobbie disagreed with this as he pointed out his questions in the agenda were submitted last year. Cllr D. Dobbie added that he will check whether the information provided is correct with Trisha Carter. The Clerk asked whether Cllr. D. Dobbie was “implying that the Council is lying”. Cllr D. Dobbie responded that he “would like to seek his own advice”.

6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
The Clerk added to his previously circulated report that there have been numerous cases of vandalism and thefts on council properties. A repeated incident of attempted cable theft at Richmond Park has incurred an emergency call out and repair for health and safety reasons
The Clerk read out the following from the Environment Officer:

3 attempts at cable theft at Richmond Park.

Numerous incidents of anti-social behaviour at the General Cemetery (drink related).

Articles and items stolen from graves.

Padlocks removed from Cemetery gates and toilets.

Distraction theft from a car whilst the 76 year old lady was visiting family graves (mid afternoon – 2pm).

Padlocks removed from North Warren Cemetery mid afternoon. Member of public reported incident.

Padlocks removed or tampered with at the Levellings Park, also vandalism to play surfacing over weekend 10th/11th April.

All incidents have been reported to the Police, who have been given any relevant information. We urge any member of the public who witnesses any anti-social behaviour – or indiscriminate vandalism, to report it immediately to the Police.

The Clerk added that after speaking to allotment secretaries, there are also problems there.

Cllr S. Jupp asked the estimated cost for the damage. The Clerk said that it would be around £950.00 for cable at Richmond Park and £3,100.00 for all areas of surface damage.

Cllr EJ. Hadley asked whether it would be possible to increase security. The Clerk advised that there is a warden on site, but the location means that vandals could come from anywhere and hide if disturbed.

Cllr D. Dand arrived late to the meeting at 7:15pm.

The Clerk read out the following letter from Barry Hatton, Secretary to Gainsborough Rowing Club:

As you are aware, we would like to agree terms in respect of a lease for an area of Roses Sports Field.

However, we appreciate that this may take some time and I write to enquire if you would be prepared in the interim to grant us permission to erect a fence around the area.

The Clerk clarified that this area was the old tennis court.

A discussion took place about the details of the land and lease.
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RESOLVED on proposal by T. Davies, seconded by R. Hesse-Phillipson to enter negotiations with the Gainsborough Rowing Club regarding a lease for Roses and for the Clerk to report back to Management and Finance.

The Clerk informed the Council that after a meeting with Ping, they have confirmed they would like to sponsor Corringham Road roundabout subject to approval by Highways.
7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.

8. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING
See item 5.
9. RECOMMENDATIONS OF SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN FEBRUARY
RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr EJ. Hadley, seconded by Cllr T. Davies to consider item 9 at the end of the meeting as it would require Standing Order 9.15 to exclude press and public.
10. QUESTIONS TO THE MAYOR

See item 5.
11. NOTICE OF MOTIONS

See item 5.
12. APPEAL REQUESTS

See item 5.
13. CITIZEN OF THE YEAR

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr R. Plastow, seconded by Cllr S. Jupp to consider item 13 at the end of the meeting as it would require Standing Order 9.15 to exclude press and public.

Cllr D. Dobbie expressed that he was against item 13 being private as “the town should have a view”.

14. APPROVE QUOTES FOR CIVIC AWARD

Cllr J. Plastow left the meeting at 7:30pm.

Cllr P. Key said that such medals are “frivolous with the tax payers’ money”.

A general discussion took place about why the supplier has been changed and the medal sizes.
REFERRED TO MANAGEMENT AND FINANCE MEETING on proposal by Cllr T. Davies, seconded by Cllr V. Hughes to discuss which medal the Council would like to order on the basis that it will come out of Cllr T. Davies’ Deputy Mayors’ budget.
15. APPROVE QUOTES FOR MACHINERY

The Clerk advised that the Environment Officer recommended the cheapest quote for £10,500.
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A general discussion took place about the need for the equipment and the details of purchase.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr V. Hughes, seconded by Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson that the Council purchase the equipment for £10,500.00.

16. FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR MARCH
Cllr J. Ridley asked what 101452 was for? The Clerk said that due to the fuel card expiring, the member of staff had to purchase petrol himself and hand the receipt in.
Cllr J. Ridley asked what 101474 is? The Clerk advised it is for TMS gardening equipment.

Cllr J. Ridley asked whether 101477 would have to be done again, due to more vandalism? The Clerk confirmed that this would be the case.

Cllr S. Jupp asked what 101462 was for? Cllr T. Davies said that this was for money collection buckets, banners, posters and t-shirts for the Help 4 Heroes day on 19th June 2010.
Cllr J. Ridley asked what 101481 was for? The Clerk responded that it was an annual Legionella water test for Health and Safety purposes at Richmond Park.

Cllr P. Key asked why the Payroll had increased from last months. The Clerk advised that this was due to adjustments on the BIDs Manager wages that get reimbursed.

Cllr H. Clarke asked why Civic events come out of the Council account. The Mayor assured Council that his allowance was left in the account to cover this, as he thought it would be a quicker way of paying for Civic events.

Cllr V. Hughes asked if the interest rate would be better with the Building Society rather than the bank. The Clerk assured the interest is higher with the bank.

Cllr M. Binns queried which bank the Council use? The Clerk said the HSBC bank.

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr T. Davies, seconded by Cllr S. Jupp that the bank reconciliation and monthly statement of income and expenditure be approved and signed by the Chairman.


A member of the public left at 7:58pm
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RESOLVED on proposal Cllr T. Davies, seconded by Cllr R. Hesse-Phillipson that Standing Order 9.15 apply to exclude press and public on the grounds that item 9 is a staffing issue and item 13 is a privacy issue.
9. RECOMMENDATIONS OF SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN FEBRUARY
The item was discussed and resolved on.
13. CITIZEN OF THE YEAR

The item was discussed and resolved on.
Meeting ended at 8:35pm
Chairman
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